



August 18, 2021

Via email to Michele.Lipe@southwindsor-ct.gov and First Class Mail

Michele R. Lipe, AICP Town Planner Town of South Windsor Town Hall 1540 Sullivan Avenue South Windsor, CT 06074

RE: Application 21-36P - 25 Talbot Lane- 25 Talbot Lane Site Plan- request by UW Vintage Lane II, LLC for site plan approval for a 359,640 sq ft distribution facility on 30.37 acres of property, on property located at 5, 25 Talbot Lane, 475 and 551 Governor's Highway (southerly side of Governor's Highway, easterly side of Talbot Lane), I zone

Dear Ms. Lipe:

This office represents UW Vintage Lane II, LLC in connection with the application referred to above.

UW Vintage Lane II, LLC consents to the extension of the deadline for action on its application, which we understand is currently September 16, 2021, by the full 65 days allowed under subsection 8-7d(b) of the Connecticut General Statutes.

Very truly yours,

James M. Connor

JMC/

cc: Bradford Wainman Robert Urso

Peter DeMallie Ben Wheeler